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File No.: 5791.00 

September 28, 2023 

Sheena Porco 
EHS Specialist - Safety 
Price Industries Limited 
638 Raleigh Street 
Winnipeg MB  R2K 3Z9 

SheenaP@priceindustries.com 

Dear Sheena Porco: 

Re: Environment Act Licence No. 3169 - Notice of Alteration Request 

Thank you for your notice of alteration dated July 28, 2023. The department 
understands you wish to perform the following alterations at your facility located at 638
Raleigh Street: 

 install and operate a solvent recycling system

 relocate and replace the existing burn off oven with a new one

 cancel Licence 8 HW issued for the operation of the old burn off oven and update the
current Environment Act Licence 3169 to incorporate the new burn off oven
operation

 modify an existing fume extractor system to exhaust emission from wax melting pot.

I approve the alteration per Section 14(2) of The Environment Act with the condition
to accept a revised licence 3169 to be issued in near future. 

All other clauses of Environment Act Licence No. 3169 and Dangerous Goods 
Handling and Transportation Act Licence 8 HW remain in effect. This approval is available on 
the public registry at https://www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries/index.html. 

If you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Eshetu Beshada, 
Senior Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch, at 
Eshetu.Beshada@gov.mb.ca or 204-250-1932. 

Environmental Approvals Branch 
Box 35, 14 Fultz Boulevard 
Winnipeg MB  R3Y 0L6 
T 204-945-8321  F 204-945-5229 
EABDirector@gov.mb.ca  
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For questions relating to the ongoing administration of the licence, please contact 
Sonja Bridges, Acting Regional Supervisor, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
Branch, at EnvCEWinnipeg@gov.mb.ca or 204-918-4271. 

 
 Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 Original Signed By 
 Agnes Wittmann 
 Director 
 The Environment Act 
 
c. Eshetu Beshada 
 Sonja Bridges
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